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>> Welcome. There is someone calling in. Let me find out who that is.  
>> Good afternoon everyone. Welcome to the city hall ad hoc meeting. It's January 19. 
Members of the committee, chair, council woman Elizabeth Miele. Randy Allison, members of 
the administration. [inaudible (no mic)] our city clerk with us as well as our legal counsel. First 
item on the ajapan discussion of grant findings for the review options to date. Our last meeting 
we had a discussion about trying to from a high level identify grant funding opportunities that 
may be throughout and our city engineer did some work over the past few weeks to get at least 
a little bit high level what is out there. John, I know you are out there. You mind speaking to the 
committee about what you found out?  
>> I'm picking up three kids at the moment. I can tell you this, I reached out I think it was Liz 
who wanted to see funding opportunities out there. So I reached out to Tom Keller and also 
delta development and also Fitzgerald and strategies. And they all gave possible grant 
opportunities for either repairing existing city hall or moving to another facility. I don't have 
those in front of me because I'm driving right No. it was in an email to you guys.  
>> I've got them. And I can go through here. So as mentioned Jon you reached out the delta 
development, Keller and Penn strategies. So according to delta, it looks like they mentioned 
potential for keystone community funds. Would bay good source for city hall. No real quantity 
indication on what may be out there. I do remember from Keller -- I'm just scanning through 
this here. There is a department entire grant federally for municipal renovations about half a 
million dollars grant is out there. 100% match. That is due at the end of this month which is a 
fairly quick turn around. I don't know if that is feasible or we are ready to do that at this point. 
It's nice to know that is out there. So they had mentioned as well with hod community 
development block grants, they can be converted to low interest or no interest loans five years 
the amount we have already received.  
We got $200,000, we can convert that into a loan 400,000 to 2 million etc. That was news to me. 
As we look at funding opportunities, that is something to keep in the back of our head as well. 
State funding they also mentioned capitol project loan program. Minimal. Grants could go up to 
$2 million.  
Those are a little tricky. But we are very familiar with them and what have you. And then if I 
remember Penn strategies mentioned something very similar. Racket grant one to three million 
dollars with a 50% match. Economic development public works grant program up to 250 or $2.5 
million. And if city hall informs a better opportunity zone, chiral think we are, our applications 
would get extra points as well Slate hand full of opportunities out there. Quick math just with 
rough estimations looking at 4 to $5 million depending on combination of grants or converting 
grants to loans. That is very high level. I thought it was compelling. A lot of them looked like 
they were more Jon the you are able to speak to this or anybody by all means jump in. It seems 
to me they are more available to stay in city hall versus moving but there were a few available 
for moving as well. That struck me as well. In my mind I think that helps as we look at funding 
students for either  
option. I think that is helpful. For me at least there is a grant writing process.  
We have to identify who would lead them and manage them. But I think that helps us at least to 



start to quantify what is out there.  
>> He gave you a few options. There was quite a few potential options correct for funding.  
>> Yeah. They all kind of intermixed. Kelller had a hand full as well. Keller mentioned the 
community development block grant conversion. I don't know if that is something we want to 
do. But that was something neat with them. Penn strategies mentioned the public works grant 
program as well. That was something unique to them. They all seem to be consist on the the 
grant which we're all very familiar with. At least for both these options, and even with the transit 
option with the public safety, I would think a lot of them are fairly similar.  
It gives us a target for funding. I'm appreciative of those efforts. I don't know if you have 
anything else to add.  
And if the committee are ready, additional questions related to. That this satisfies a lot of the 
questions for me. There is more work to do depending on the option we go with.  
>> Any other comments on that?  
>> Not at this time. Nothing more to add.  
>> Any other questions or comments on grant opportunities that we just discussed from the 
committee? Second item on the agenda. There is a couple of things they wanted to bring up. 
One and that is stems from the conversation with the mayor. We talked about grants and at 
least in my mind one final thing I think to kind of hone if on with these options before we make 
a decision is I think just a broad funding plan.  
The mayor mentioned to that to me and I agree with that. I think between now and our next 
meeting we should certainly work on that. Joe, I know Joe, your schedule is slammed all the 
time. You are the natural one to kind of be involved in that. I'm happy to I was going the 
suggest maybe you and I can work on that over the next couple of weeks to quantify what non-
grant opportunities may be out there as far as what it would take to fund both of those options.  
>> February looks better for me right now from a timing standpoint. I know that is pushing it 
out.  
>> That's OK. Our next meeting is February 9th. The second Tuesday of February. You and I can 
take some time the first full week of February to start honing in on that if you have availability 
then.  
>> I haven't looked out that far but that should be good.  
>> The other thing I wanted to bring up to the commit tie and throw out to the committee is a 
discussion item under the piece of the agenda. Between our last meeting in early December and 
this meeting I had some informal communication with one of the commissioners. So early in this 
process we had talked about the option of moving into third street plaza. And it's something we 
started to explore and hit a road block between everything with corona virus going on and a lot 
of other parts it kind of stalled.  
They reached out to me and they had said that there was still heavy interest in exploring that 
with us. So that option is still on the table. That would include that would look like as we 
previously discussed a rental agreement or rental opportunity renting space in third street plaza 
from the county. And they had mentioned a number of different things that bowled with that 
that we could explore as well. Since we're going to take some time over the next couple of 
weeks to work through some final high level funding things, I wanted to throw ato the 
committee see if that is something that the committee wanted to additionally take some time to 



explore between now and the next meeting as a third option. Although I wanted to get the 
committee's thought ons that. Is that something you want to look at or are we fairly comfortable 
with where we're at with our two primary options to date and? I want to get feedback on that.  
>> I don't think it hurts to get all the options on the table. At least what the financials look like 
and everything and go from there. I'm not against taking a look at every option.  
>> OK.  
>> That's cool.  
>> Personally if I can jump in. We had quite a bit of discussion about this probably a year and a 
half ago or something like that. And I think I came to the conclusion I did not think it was a 
good fit for the city at this juncture. For very specific reasons involving the location , the place , 
the space that the city would be leasing from the county. So if it's something that we want to 
spend more time looking into, I think that's OK. But personally unless any new information 
comes to light, I would not be a fan of going that route.  
>> I concur. We own several structures and we rent one and then what do we co-down with our 
building. Out of the options, I don't think that is one of the best.  
>> I agree with you. It's not the top options on my list either I. didn't know and I'll go with the 
consensus of the committee. I didn't know if we wanted to get all the options out there. It's 
nowhere near top of the list of the possible options.  
>> That's fair.  
>> Any specific comments aside from what was already said?  
>> I have none , this is Jon.  
>> No nothing.  
>> So it seems to me that the committee wants to keep going down these two paths that we're 
on if that's the consensus from the committee, I'm OK with that. It's one final option that has 
presented itself late in the game. But nonetheless presented itself. I wanted to do our diligence 
here the make sure everybody was aware of that opportunity. That's certainly fine. We'll keep 
going with these two options as primaries and make a recommendation based on those two. 
That sounds good. Any other general items related to these two options from the committee? In 
my mind, I think over the past six to 8 months we have done a lot as far as validating what we 
need to do.  
Validating the viability of them, the cost associated with them. We're honing in on the funding 
piece. In my mind aside from the funding components, I think that we're make progress to the 
point of completion for the committee. Short of that, I don't know if there is any otherrite 
happens we have missed at this point that need to be explored or that individual want to 
explore. But in my mind short of the funding plan that we discussed, I think we're coming to a 
conclusion.  
>> Joe, your video popped up, do you have a comment is the.  
>> No, I just popped the video up. That's all.  
>> Anything from the group for item 2? Anything missing? OK. Number 3.  
Any related items. Like I said, short of some final funding plans, even high level for to us make a 
decision on city hall or trading transit one and two, I think we're on our way to wrapping this up 
personally. Anything for the good of the order from the committee?  
>> OK. Norm, you out there?  



>> Yeah.  
>> There were any comments from the public?  
>> Not that we've received any.  
>> All right. So our next meeting is January 9 at 4:00 p.m. on zoom. See you guys then.  
>> February 9. I meant February. My bad.  
February 9. I'll take a motion to to adjourn.  
>> So moved.  
>> I'll second that. All in favor?  
>> Aye which.  
>> Aye.  
>> Thanks everyone.  
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